

Dr Asta Vrečko Minister of Culture Republic of Slovenia Yours: 12.11.2024

Ours: 21.11.2024

No 9-8/1280-2

Response to the Invitation to the Opening Ceremony of the European Capital of Culture GO! 2025 Nova Gorica-Gorizia

Dear Minister Ms Asta Vrečko,

Thank you very much for the kind invitation to the opening ceremony of the European Capital of Culture GO! 2025 Nova Gorica-Gorizia which will take place on February 8, 2025.

Unfortunately, I cannot take part in the event due to previous commitments. However, I wish you all the success with the organization of the title year and congratulate you on the inspiring concept of the joint European Capital of Borderless Culture, GO! 2025 Nova Gorica-Goriza — an excellent example of transnational cultural cooperation that values both our distinct and shared heritage.

Yours sincerely,

Heidy Purga Minister

Ulla Kihva +372 6282357 / ulla.kihva@kul.ee